
         

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

March 2023 

April News Deadline 

Please submit articles  

By March 15 to 

WDCNewsEditor@gmail.com 

    

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

 03/02 Monthly Membership Meeting @ 7:00pm 

 03/04 – 03/05 Novice Agility Trial  

 03/25 – Canine First Aid & CPR Class 

 04/06 – Monthly Membership Meeting @7:00pm 

 04/22 Canine Good citizen Testing 

In the Newsletter: 
2 Minutes: February Membership 

Meeting 
3 Minutes: February Board 

Meeting 
4 New Membership 
5 Notices, Senior Dog Day 
6 Decision to Change Award 

Banquet 
7 February Rally Trial 
8 Volunteer Information 
 
  

February 2023 Senior Dog Day 
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Margie called the meeting to order and asked for a motion to 
approve the minutes of last month’s meeting as published in 
the newsletter.  Minutes were approved and motion passed. 
 
Secretary’s Report: Tracey read thank you notes for the club’s 
donations to UW Madison Veterinary school, Neenah Animal 
Shelter, Unforgettable Underdogs, and Oshkosh Area 
Community Foundation for the donation towards 
Winnegamie County Sheriff’s Fund for the K-9 Unit.  Janet 
Warner also thanked the club for her lifetime membership 
and provided a donation to the club to use as we find 
necessary.   
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Marie gave an update on the club’s 
financial situation. She announced that the club made almost 
$5000 from parking fees at the Winter Show and almost 
$25,000 overall.   
 
President’s Report:  Margie thanked volunteers for helping at 
the Winter Show.  Margie stated that Linda Milliren did a 
wonderful job coordinating the parking and Amy Schneider 
sang the National Anthem beautifully at the Winter Show.   
 
Membership:  
There will be an orientation after the meeting tonight.   
New members introduced themselves.  
 
First meeting members: 
Coakley, Christina 
Hill, Brittney & Jake, Lyla Freimuth 
Simon-Kuzma, Gloria 
Smith, Monica, Jacob & Madelyn 
 
Second meeting members: 
Dewhurst, Whitney & Kevin 
Schmitz, Erin 
Van Asten, Melissa & Scott 
Committees: 
Jackie announced that we are in need of chairpersons for 
Family Dog, Wall Plaques, and Fit Dog.  She also reminded 
everyone that the Rally Trial at WDC will be Feb 17 & 18.  
Volunteers are still needed. 
 
Senior Dog Day:  Nicole Bearman stated that Senior Dog Day 
will be this Sunday, February 5th from 10 am – 1 pm. There 
will be various activities including a rally course, relay, photo 
booth and more.  Any dog that is considered a senior for their 
breed is welcome. 
K9 Closet:  Apparel is available for purchase. will be listed on 
the club website. 

Canine CPR & First Aid:  First Aid kits are available for 
purchase for $35-40.  Len announced that he will be holding 
a Canine CPR class March 25 from 8 AM – Noon.  The cost is 
$35 for members and to sign up using the form.  Volunteers 
are needed for set up Friday PM.       
 
Fit Dog:  The next Fit Dog walk will be at Sunset Park in 
Kimberly on February 12 at 3 pm.  It will be a 2 mile walk that 
will count towards a Fit Dog title.  More information is 
available on the Facebook page. 
 
Yard Permits:  Yard permits are available and members may 
send a self-addressed, stamped envelope to Karla Smith.  
Yard permits will also be available to pick up at monthly 
meetings.  The form is located on the website and in the 
newsletter.  
 
Bulletin Boards:  Jeannine Schmidt announced that she is the 
new chairperson of the bulletin boards and explained her 
new boards.  In the front room there is one board for Dog 
Club and AKC information. A second board for Club news.  
And the two little boards near the front door – one will be 
for emergency information and the other will have a WDC 
Marketplace, Canine Behavioralist information, and pet 
related business cards.  In the backroom, one bulletin board 
will have AKC sporting event definitions and explanations, 
and the other will have some repeat information from the 
front room.   
 
Old Business:  None 
 
New Business:  There was a question regarding the drop box 
for awards and where it is located.  It is on the desk in the 
office.  It was suggested that the Lost & Found Box be moved 
to a more accessible location.    
Barb distributed the budget before the meeting and asked if 
there were questions.  She asked for a motion to approve 
the budget.  Motion approved.  Barb reminded everyone if 
they plan to spend over $200 they need to let the board 
know.   
 
Cry & Brag was held. 
Motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  Motion passed. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Tracey Rymer 
Secretary 

MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES–February 2nd, 2023 
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BOARD MEETING MINUTES – February 16th, 2023 

Present: Margie Hohman, Marie Murphy, Penney 
Garbe, Tracey Rymer, Barb Hoffman, Jackie 
Kobierecki and Chelsea Wood.   
 

Guest:  Nicole Bearman 
Nicole joined the meeting to help discuss floor 
rentals.  There have been a number of individuals 
booking the floor and not allowing time for others 
to rent the floor.  The board determined that 
individuals can rent the floor for a maximum of 5 
hours a week and all individuals in the building 
using the floor also counts for each hour.  For 
example, if a group rents the floor for three hours, 
each individual in the group will be using three 
hours of rental time that week.  Attending a class 
does not count against floor rental time.  When 
renting the floor, all individuals renting must sign 
into the building and sign out and write their name, 
time renting, date and $ on the envelope.  This will 
be announced at the membership meeting and on 
the website and will also be listed on the sign on 
sheet.   
 
Secretary’s Report:  Tracey mentioned to the board 
that we should remind everyone of the summer 
awards picnic and how it was moved to the 
summer time frame.  It will be announced at the 
next membership meeting and in the newsletter.   
 
Treasurer’ Report:  Marie provided a financial 
report.   She stated that taxes were filed for 2022, 
sales taxes are paid and February 26th the Audit 
Committee is meeting.   
 
President’s Report: Individuals that rent the 
building, have to leave the hallway between the 
front room and back room available for anyone to 
walk through.  The office area must be kept 
available for individuals to access.     
 
Committee Reports 
 
Membership:  The membership report was 
reviewed. Motion made and seconded to accept 
new members as presented.    

The following new members were approved: 
 
Dewhurst, Whitney & Kevin 
Schmitz, Erin 
Van Asten, Melissa & Scott 
 
Jackie discussed the committee chairs that are 
available: 
Wall Plaques 
Family Dog Program 
Fit Dog 
Building Rental 
Jackie will be contacting Chanin to get ahold of the 
trainers to let them know about the position 
openings.  We are in need of a Director, Family Dog 
Program and if anyone is interested they should let 
the board know.   
 
Old Business: 
 
New Business:   
There was a discussion regarding individuals not 
cleaning the floor after renting it.  A reminder will be 
made at the next membership meeting.   
 
Chelsea asked if we are willing to pay the secretary 
for trials and the board agreed we would if we 
cannot find a volunteer.  The person being paid 
would need to be a professional trial secretary.   
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Tracey Rymer 
Secretary 
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Mailing Address 
P.O. Box 713 
Appleton, WI 54912 

Telephone 
920-731-6800 

Website

 
 www.winnegamieDogClub.com 
Facebook 
 www.facebook.com/WinnegamieDogClub 

Training Center 
2043 Manitowoc Road 
Menasha, WI 54952 
 

Officers 
President 

Margie Hohman (920-734-6734) 
Vice President 

Penney Garbe (920-858-7441)  
Secretary 
 Tracey Rymer (920-915-8458) 
Treasurer 
 Marie Murphy (920-882-0809) 
Board of Directors 
 Jackie Kobierecki (920-739-8626) 
 Chelsea Wood (920-791-1550) 
 Barb Hoffman (920-851-3350) 
Building Committee 
 Don “Stan” Stanislawski  

(920-850 3927) 
 Jon Kester (920-716-5115)  

Brian Draeger (920-205-3441) 
Wayne VanDenLangenberg (920-725-
2047) 
Pat & Laurie Flynn (920-809-4784) 

Dog Club Librarian 
Lauren Gaines (920-471-2234) 
laitoste@gmail.com 

Hours Recorder 
 Crystal Schroeder 

crystals214@yahoo.com 
Newsletter Editor 
 Kim Dworak 
 WDCNewsEditor@gmail.com 
Sunshine Committee 
 Karen Willett (920-733-6814) 
Website & Calendar 
 Marie Murphy (920-882-0809)  

murphyfrodo@gmail.com 
 

 

Volunteers Needed March 4th and 5th 

Becky Heiner is looking someone to run the kitchen 
between the hours of 11:00-2:00 for the Novice trial Sat-
Sun March 4-5. If interested, please contact Becky at 
wirefoxagility@gmail.com. 

Just a reminder that Becky Heiner will be presenting information 
on Canine Fitness at the March 2nd meeting of the Winnegamie 
Dog Club. She will discuss the benefits of a canine fitness program 
and the new AKC Fit Dog classes and titles.  

Membership Second Meeting: 
 
Schmitz, Erin (I) 
1918 E Melrose Ave 
Appleton 
WI, 54911 
920-225-9339 
Pug, 2 Goldens 
ErinSchmitz74@gmail.com 
 
Van Asten, Melissa & Scott (H) 
687 Frances St 
Kaukauna 
WI, 54130 
608-358-8242 
Mixed Breed 
melissarenee17@gmail.com 

 
Dewhurst, Whitney & Kevin (H) 
1504 Orchard Dr. 
Kaukauna 
WI, 54130 
920-655-8129 
Golden Retriever 
dewhurst.whitney@yahoo.com 
 

Membership First Meeting: 
 
Coakley, Christina (I) 
1024 W 4th St 
Appleton 
WI, 54914 
920-205-1472 
Chihuahua 
ckcoakacola@yahoo.com 
 
Hill, Brittney & Jake, Lyla Freimuth (H) 
2009 Deer Haven Dr 
Menasha 
WI, 54952 
920-277-4295 
Whippet 
brittneygilbert90@gmail.com 

 
Simon-Kuzma, Gloria (I) 
5161 Washington St 
Butte des Morts 
WI, 54927 
920-585-0417 
Two medium mixed 
gsimonkuzma@gmail.com 
 
Smith, Monica, Jacob & Madelyn (H) 
320 S Elm St 
Kimberly 
WI, 54136 
920-205-0786 
2 Rescue mixes & Rhodesian 
Ridgeback 
monicadargelies@gmail.com 
 

March Meeting Guest Speaker 
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COMPETITIVE TRAVELING TROPHY AWARDS will be presented on June 22, 2023 to the winning members 
who competed at AKC dogs shows from Nov. 1, 2021 through Dec. 31, 2022 and submit an application. 
Rules and information about these awards can be found on the WDC website. 
 
Conformation awards include: 
WDC AMATEUR OWNER-HANDLED DOG OF THE YEAR;  
MARY STRANGE AWARD;  
WDC TRAVELING CONFORMATION ACHIEVEMENT AWARD;  
WDC HIGH SCORING CONFORMATION AWARD;  
LOWELL TRACY RECOGNITION OF EXCELLENCE AWARD  
Obedience awards include: 
JUDY FALCK MEMORIAL TRAVELING OBEDIENCE AWARD;  
PURSUIT OF EXCELLENCE AWARD  
Dog Sport awards include:  
HANK PERFORMANCE VERSATILITY AWARD;  
WDC AGILITY DOG OF THE YEAR – REGULAR;  
WDC AGILITY DOG OF THE YEAR - PREFERRED 
 
Application deadline: send first-class mail postmarked by May 12, 2023 to: 
     Laura Steidl, N7122 32nd Ct, Weyauwega, WI 54983   OR 
     Send email before midnight, May 15, 2023 to: blsteidl@centurylink.net 

Traveling Trophy Award Information 

Third Annual Senior Dog Day 

  

The 3rd annual Sr. Dog Day was a success on Sunday, February 5, 2023.  More than 50 dogs and their people 
attended and had a great time. 
New stations including Fitness, Nutrition, Valentine Photo Booth, and Sr. Dog ornaments and a show special 
for Cato Boards were held. In addition, Tricks, Treats, and relay races, rally course and scent work searches 
were available. 
Our venders for Maga Wave Therapy, Animal Communicator, Treats and ornaments were kept busy 
throughout the event.   
A BIG THANK YOU to all the teams of Sr Dogs and their people who can out to enjoy all the activities!!! 
Thank you to all the many volunteers who worked from set-up to clean-up, helping in the kitchen and 
manning the activities.   
We look forward to next year.  If you have any suggestions for activities, please contact Nicole Bearman or 
Jackie Kobierecki 
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DECISION TO CHANGE AWARDS BANQUET 
 

There have been some rumors going around about how the decision to change the date and venue 
of the annual Awards Banquet was made, so this is a summary of the process. 
 
3/10/22 March board meeting. Due to the rising cost of holding the Awards Banquet at a restaurant, 
the board discussed replacing it with a summer picnic. 
 
4/7/22 April Membership Meeting. Margie mentioned the discussion to the membership and asked 
for feedback. 
 
5/5/22 May Membership Meeting. Margie announced that a vote would be held at the June 
membership meeting and that a ballot would be published in the June newsletter for anyone who 
could not attend the meeting. 
 
5/19/22 May Board Meeting. Charlene addressed the board with suggestions of new locations for 
the Awards Banquet and suggested having members vote on the timing and location of the next 
banquet. 
 
5/26/22 June Newsletter. A ballot was published in the June newsletter. Members could vote on the 
following 3 items: 1) day: weeknight or Saturday; 2) time of year: February or summer; 3) location: 
training center or banquet hall/restaurant. 
 
6/2/22 June Membership Meeting. Charlene addressed the membership regarding the vote on when 
and where to hold the banquet and members were allowed to vote after the meeting. 
 
6/16/22 June Board Meeting. Tracey reviewed the ballots regarding the banquet. The winning votes 
were to hold the banquet on a weeknight in the summer at the training center. 
 
The benefits of having the banquet at the club: 
• Lower cost enables the club to completely cover the cost of the meal with no expense for 
members, making it more accessible to everyone; 
• Distributing the awards in the summer gives the awards chairs more time to organize and 
also allows awards to be given for the entire previous calendar year; 
• A more informal atmosphere makes it easier to interact with other club members and get to 
know newer members. 
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February Rally Trials 

A WDC first!  An All-Rally Trial was held February 17 & 18. Judges Anna Lorenz and Deb Sommerfeldt provided 
fun and challenging courses. Exhibitors and their dogs enjoyed multiple opportunities to earn titles over these 2 
days, a Valentine Photo Booth, yummy snacks and food. We saw many first-time visitors who commented on the 
fantastic building and friendly environment we have.  
 
Our heart-felt thanks go out to the many volunteers that made this event a success. From pre-trial cleaning to 
stewarding to kitchen helpers to secretary support all the bases were covered.  It is impressive how many people 
stepped up to support this event. A special thanks goes to member Anna Lorenz who volunteered her time as 
judge.  
 
Anne Haberkorn, Chair 
Jackie Kobierecki, Secretary 
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 NURSING HOME VISITS 
Contacts: 

 
Pam Siebert 
kieshagirl54956@gmail.com 
920-470-6634   

      
Prerequisites:  

 Must be an approved member 

 Your dog must be at least one year old and have earned its 
Canine Good Citizen certificate 

 Dogs need to be approved by Pam Siebert (contact Pam to 
schedule an evaluation) 

 The handler must present their vaccination card showing 3 Covid 
vaccinations. 

 
 

 
Procedure for Submitting Member Volunteer Hours 

Reports 
 As you earn volunteer hours, please complete the “Volunteer Hours 
Report Form” and submit it to the Hours Recorder in one of three ways: 

 Scan and email the form to: crystals214@yahoo.com 
 Drop off the completed form in the club office 
 Mail it to the Hours Recorder (address on form) 

 Hard copies of the form are available in the club office.  It can also be 
downloaded from the website under the Membership tab (listed in both 
the Forms and Volunteer sections). 
  
Members can check their hours completed to date status on the website 
in the Membership / Volunteer section.  The document name is 
“Volunteer Hours Log”.  Updates will be posted at least once a month. 
  
Any questions or comments, please contact Crystal Schroeder 
at crystals214@yahoo.com. 
 

COMMITTEE HELP NEEDED 
Contact: Jackie Kobierecki 
920-739-8626 
nursejlk@gmail.com 

 

CLASS HELP NEEDED 
More help is needed with teaching 
and assisting.  It’s a fun way to share 
your knowledge with students and 
help them train their dogs to its full 
potential.  A private training session 
will be held.  We are also in need of 
assistants to help with the training 
equipment during classes: this is 
keeping track of payments, receipts, 
and fittings of collars, etc. during 
classes. Vacuuming after Obedience 
classes is also needed.  This takes 
about 30-45 minutes each day.  
Hours are flexible.  If interested in 
helping, contact the Director of 
Training,  
WinnegamieDogClubTraining@gmail.
com 

 
CLEANING 

Most Friday’s beginning at 8:00 a.m. 
Help is needed to clean the building.  
Contact Jon Kester to confirm 
dates/times at 920-716-5115 
jkester1946@gmail.com. 
 

Fawn Tauber 
fawndan@gmail.com 
920-419-7336  



 

 

 



 

 

 
 

  



 

 

 
 



 

 

WINNEGAMIE DOG CLUB, INC.  
RULES FOR YARD USAGE 

 
♥ One of the benefits of club membership is the use of the yard to run your dogs. Therefore, you must be an 
APPROVED CLUB MEMBER to enjoy it. 
 

♥ To identify you to other club members, you MUST have a yard pass hanging from your vehicle’s rear-view 
mirror. This can be obtained from WDC’s Yard Pass Chairperson after you are an approved member. If you walk or 
bicycle to the club, carry the yard pass with you. Club members who see a vehicle without a yard pass are instructed to 
call the Menasha Police Department.  
 

♥ Picking up after your dog(s) is VERY IMPORTANT. As you’re doing so, don’t hesitate to pick up any that is 
missed by someone else. Most likely you like how clean the yard is, and it can only be kept that way through a joint 
effort from all of us. 
 

♥ If someone else is using the yard when you arrive, be sure to ASK PERMISSION to bring your dog(s) in. Not 
every dog wants playmates.  
 

♥ If you are using the yard and choose to let your dog(s) play without new playmates, please be aware there is a 
15 MINUTE TIME LIMIT from the time the next person arrives. If no one is waiting, feel free to use the yard as long as 
you like.  
 

♥ For the safety of the dogs and people, please do not use LONG LINES on dogs and refrain from using PRONG 
COLLARS when dogs are playing with each other.  
 

♥ If the training center is rented out for a day or weekend, the yard will be closed, since BUILDING RENTAL also 
INCLUDES the exclusive use of the YARD. Dates will be posted before the event in the newsletter and/or on the bulletin 
board by the yard.  
 

♥ Occasionally the yard is SATURATED WITH WATER, and dogs running and playing will tear up the lawn and 
could become hurt. During these times (usually in the spring), the yard will be closed. It will be posted on the bulletin 
board near the entrance and on the website. 
 

♥ By adhering to these rules, we can all be assured that the yard will continue to be a place where we can enjoy 
some active time with our best friends.  

♥ A 2023 Yard Pass is required to use the Club’s front and back fenced yards. 
 

♥ The new Yard Passes are purple and white and they are to be placed in the clear plastic hanging pockets. So, 
don’t throw away the plastic hangers. Take out the old 2022 Yard Pass and place the new passes in the hanger.  
 
 

♥ The plastic hangers are to hang from your rear-view mirror. If you bike or walk to the club, carry the hanging 
pocket pass with you.  
 

♥ Household Memberships may have two FREE passes. Individual memberships may have one FREE pass.  Extra 
passes are $1.00 each and extra plastic hangers are $2.00 each. If your pass is damaged or stolen, replacement passes 
can be obtained for $3.00 fee (pass $1.00 and hangers $2.00). If you get a new license plate number, you will need to 
get a new pass. The passes will change yearly.  ALL CLUB MEMBERS MUST HAVE PASSES BY MAY 1. 



 

 

2023 WDC YARD PASSES ARE READY!! 
 

♥ We need your help – please help enforce the yard-use policy! Look at the cars for the people using the fenced 
yards. If someone using the yard doesn’t have a yard pass, please courteously ask him or her if they are WDC 
members. If they are not members, tell them the yards are for MEMBERS ONLY and tell them how they can become 
WDC members. If someone is abusing the posted rules, give the license plate number and complaint to any board 
member or Karla Smith. 
 

♥ Feedback/concerns/suggestions … contact Karla Smith or any board member. 
 

♥ To obtain a car pass, complete the application below and bring with you to the membership meeting, where 
Karla Smith will be on hand to distribute yard passes. Or you can mail the completed application with a stamped, self- 
addressed envelope to Karla at the address on the form.  
 

Karla Smith 
1005 Ardmore Trl 

Oshkosh, WI 54904 
(920) 303-1122 

 
 

2023 YARD PASS ORDER FORM 
 

Name:  _______________________________________________________________ 
 
Street Address:   ________________________________________________________ 
 
City/State/ZIP:  _________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone:  __________________________   
 
Type of Membership: ___ Household (2 free yard passes)  ___  Individual (1 free yard pass) 
 
Number of Yard Passes Needed:  ________________ 
 
License Plate Numbers:  1st Plate   ______________  2nd Plate  ____________ 
 
ADDITIONAL YARD PERMITS   ($1.00 for yard passes each, $2.00 for plastic hangers each, make check or money order 
out to WDC):  
 Number of extra Passes: _______   Number of extra Plastic Hangers:  _______ 
License Plate Numbers:   _______________          ______________        ___________ 
 
Bring completed application to a monthly membership meeting or mail with a stamped, self-addressed envelope to:  
 

Karla Smith 
1005 Ardmore Trl 

Oshkosh, WI 54904 
(920) 303-1122 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 
  



 

 

 



 

 

 

Winnegamie 

Dog Club, Inc. 

P.O.  Box  713 

Appleton,  WI    54912-0713 


